
BOARD OF ABATEMENT MEETING 
November 9, 2017 

 
 

Present: Carol Howrigan    Suzanne Blanchard 
  Bob Bancroft     Dave Tilton 
  Lynn Bursell     Trish Indoe 
  Greg Barrows     Nanette Rogers 
    
Guests: Chuck Phillips     Marge McIntosh   
 
 
The Board of Abatement met on Thursday, November 9, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. 
 
Carol Howrigan nominated Bob Bancroft as Chair, seconded by Greg Barrows.  Motion 
passed:  8-0. 
 
CHUCK AND FRANCE PHILLIPS – TAX ABATEMENT REQUEST 
Chuck Phillips was present to discuss his request to abate taxes on a mobile home owned by 
him and France.  The home was located on property owned by William and Frena Phillips.  In 
2016 Chuck and France received a tax bill for the mobile home.  This was the first tax bill they 
had ever received on the home.  When Frena conveyed the property, the Listers made a 
correction in the Grand List to reflect the actual owners, Chuck and France.  The mobile home 
burned on March 18, 2017.     
 
Chuck and France are requesting an abatement of taxes from March 18, 2017 to June 30, 
2017, as well as interest and penalty 
 
DELIBERATIVE SESSION 
The Board entered deliberative session at 6:33 p.m.  The Board exited deliberative session at 
6:37 p.m. 
 
Carol Howrigan made a motion to approve the abatement request submitted by Chuck and 
France Phillips to abate taxes, interest and penalty for the period of March 18, 2017 through 
June 30, 2017, seconded by Lynn Bursell.  Motion passed: 8-0.   
 
ADJOURN 
The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Robert Bancroft, Chair 
Board of Abatement/Civil Authority 
 
Nanette Rogers 

       Town Clerk 


